
The Common at Sinnott Farm


Executive Board Meeting


Minutes
Date:

October 20, 2010
Place:

10 Timothy Lane, Patrick DeLorenzo
Attendees:
Marie MacDonald, Bobby Woods, Jeff Olmstead, Patrick DeLorenzo and


Ann Hanks
Call to Order:   The meeting was called to order by Marie at 7:20pm
Secretary’s Report:  

The minutes were presented by Ann Hanks and were accepted by the Board after a motion by Marie and a second by Jeff.  
Old Business:

We discussed the upcoming annual meeting and decided who would be responsible for doing what in preparation.  Bobby would be responsible for putting out the annual meeting signs on Ryefield Hollow N. on November 6th.  Ann would do the distribution of annual meeting flyers the weekend before the 17th as a second reminder.  Patrick will distribute the flyers on Timothy Lane.  The room at Sacred Heart will be setup one half hour before the meeting, with a table for board members and chairs for homeowner attendees.  Bobby will inquire at his work if we will be able to borrow a projector for the slide presentation.  Jeff will be responsible for getting 2009 minutes, the power point presentation and ballots printed.  Ann will be responsible for preparing ballots for nomination for the two board positions.  Everyone should get originals to Jeff ahead of time to allow him plenty of time to have them printed.  Ann will be responsible for cookies and Patrick will get the hot and cool beverages as well supplies, such as cups, napkins, etc.

The board then started to discuss the power point presentation page by page.  However, in order to save time Jeff suggested that we give Bobby suggestions for changes via email.  He would incorporate the changes into the presentation and present a revised copy for board members to review prior to the meeting.

Jeff made the changes to the 2011 Budget as outlined at the last board meeting and had emailed copies to the board.  After further review of the budget and discussion Ann made a motion to not allocate $1400 for tree services. The motion was seconded by Marie.  Bobby, Ann and Marie voted for the motion.  Jeff and Patrick opposed.  Motion carried.  Marie then made the motion to add the $1400 to the Capital Fund.  Motion seconded by Ann.  Motion carried.  Marie suggested that $1000 be added to the Reserve Fund to make the bottom line budget for 2011 the same as 2010 budget.  Bobby made motion to accept 2011 budget after corrections.  Marie seconded.  Motion carried.

Marie and Patrick attended a meeting at Prosser Library presented by the Wintonbury Land Trust which has The Knoll as one of its properties.  One of the stipulations of the Knoll is that it can never be developed.   Marie said that Sinnott Farm could be a “steward” of the Knoll, if we so desired. 


Jeff reported that nine homeowner surveys were returned with fourth quarter payments.  Ann volunteered to do a spreadsheet on the results of the survey.  Jeff will provide additional surveys to Ann when received.
Treasurer’s Report:

Jeff presented the treasurer’s report.  As of October 17th, 23 homeowners have paid through the end of year.  Delinquent association fees are always a concern of the board.  The amount due from four homeowners has increased by $2610 or 16%.  It was agreed that an action item for the 2011 association board would be to reduce past due association fees.  Even though we have retained the services of a collection agency, Myron Stewart recommended that the board contact  Joan Miller of London and London in Newington at (860) 666-4500 ext 103 which he says has been very successful in collecting past due debts.  A motion was made by Patrick and a second by Marie to accept the treasurer’s report as presented.
Committee Reports:

Covenant Committee:

The covenant committee reported no activity.
Trees/Street/Sewers:
Marie will notify Russo that we are not going to proceed with maintenance on any of the trees or shrubs for the year 2011.  Patrick will notify Bartlett Tree Services and Savatree, who also submitted bids, of our decision.

Since our largest capital expenditure is the repaving of our streets, next year the board will contact at least three contractors to give us estimates for the repaving of our streets.

Irrigation & Maintenance:
Marie will contact Kevin at Russo regarding shutting off the irrigation systems in the common areas.  
Common Interest Ownership Act:

Patrick is working on a spreadsheet which compares the Common Interest Ownership Act with the Sinnott Farm Declaration to insure that we are in compliance. Marie had received notification of the upcoming events offered by the CAI.  It was decided that, since Bobby and Jeff had just attended a recent seminar in September that there would be no further attendance to meetings until the annual conference in March.  Ann volunteered to attend this workshop in February.
New Business:


A g-mail was received from Myron Stewart of 23 Spice Bush Lane regarding the street light that has been out for four months.  Marie contacted CL&P and was advised that since bulb replacements are done during daylight hours it is necessary that they know the pole number and the property the pole sets on.


Jackie Booker of 38 Spring Hill contacted board members via phone regarding a manhole cover on their street that had been loose for some time.  Bobby had looked at the problem sometime ago and had contacted MDC.  According to Mrs. Booker the problem still remains.  Bobby will contact MDC again.


Diane & Julius Prescod of 54 Arrowwood Lane asked for clarification of whether Russo also maintained the sprinkler systems on the private properties.
Adjournment: 


At 9:30pm Marie made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Ann seconded.  Meeting adjourned.  The next meeting is the annual meeting on November 17th at 7:00pm at Sacred Heart Church, Rm.4, at 127 Wintonbury Avenue, Bloomfield.
